
Call for Papers 
2nd Behavioral Research in Accounting (BRIA) Forum 

After a successful first edition last year, we will again organize a Behavioral Research 
in Accounting forum as a plenary session during the 2025 Accounting Behavior and 
Organizations (ABO) Research Conference on October 9–11, 2025, in Indianapolis. 
Two papers will be selected for presentation during the forum. A senior academic will 
be assigned as a discussant for each paper. The intention is that both the final versions 
of the papers and written versions of the discussions will be published in BRIA.

We invite submissions from all domains of behavioral accounting research for 
presentation at the BRIA forum. 

To be considered for the BRIA forum, please submit a manuscript via the BRIA homepage 
(https://aaahq.org/Research/Journals/Behavioral-Research-in-Accounting) and include a cover letter indicating 
that it is intended for the BRIA forum. Submitted manuscripts should follow the guidelines for a BRIA 
submission, which are found linked to the BRIA homepage. Forum submissions follow the normal BRIA review 
process. The papers for the forum will be selected by the BRIA editors from the papers that receive a “revise and 
resubmit” decision after a first round of reviews. Manuscripts that are not accepted for the forum can still be 
published in BRIA. 

Authors who submit their paper for the BRIA forum can also submit the same paper for a regular presentation at 
the ABO conference, should they want to. The conference organizers and BRIA editors will coordinate to avoid a 
duplicate acceptance. 

Timeline for submissions: 
Submissions due: March 15, 2025  
Decisions about acceptance for the forum: May 15, 2025 

Contact: 
For questions, please contact BRIA Senior Editor Victor S. Maas: vmaas@uva.nl 
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